
Regional School District 13

Board of Education

Field House Building Committee

Minutes of the meeting of Tuesday, July 17, 2012

Committee members present: Kerrie Flanagan, Bob Fulton, Kevin Boyle, and Jeremy Renninghoff.

Administrators present: Mrs. Viccaro

Mr. Renninghoff called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m in the conference room at the Board office.

Approval of agenda: A motion was made by Mrs. Flanagan, seconded by Mr. Fulton to approve the agenda. By a voice vote with all in favor, the motion passed.

Charge of the committee: Mr. Renninghoff reviewed the charge of the committee, which is to build the public restrooms in accordance with the stipulated agreement between the Board, the Durham Planning and Zoning Commission, and Mrs. Cheney. The stadium lights are not within our scope of this committee.

Discussion of plans: Mr. Boyle prepared an estimate a few months ago projecting the cost to build the ~1,100 ft2 of restrooms and nothing more. He estimated a cost of ~$217,000, which yielded a price per ft2 of $200. Mr. Renninghoff laid out three possible construction options: toilets only (see previous), all perimeter walls with only the toilet facilities finished (remainder of the building would be empty), or the entire building including team rooms and ancillary spaces. The Committee discussed the logic of building just the public toilets, then possibly having to remove and waste the roof and make other modifications should the full building be completed in the future. Citing potential concerns from both the Board and the community about wasting money, the Committee decided to pursue the feasibility of erecting the perimeter walls and a roof for the entire footprint, and only fitting-out the restrooms. Mr. Boyle will prepare a detailed cost estimate including add-alternates; one for fitting-out the home team room, and another for the visiting team room and remainder of the building. Mr. Renninghoff also asked that the committee consider the estimates provided by Mr. Boyle and after review, submit these estimates to the Finance Committee in order that they may begin to investigate funding alternatives and implications.  Mr. Renninghoff further asked the committee to insure that we manage communications regarding the project status, cost estimates, etc. in order to avoid the misinformation and confusion pertaining to this project that has occurred prior to this point.

The next meeting of this Committee will be 9th August at 7:00pm in the same location.

A motion was made by Mrs. Flanagan, seconded by Mr. Boyle to adjourn. By a voice vote with all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Jeremy Renninghoff


